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Vestry Meeting Minutes
2/24/22
1. Prayer
Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
.
2. Motion

A motion was made by Nathan Dean and seconded by Mark Bellingham to approve the Vestry meeting minutes (after final corrections were made) from the 1/27/22 Vestry meeting as submitted by Jean Lamm.   Motion unanimously carried.
3.  Financial Update
Fr. Andy led a discussion regarding the Redemption Church financials (Profit & Loss Statement, Rooted to Reach Usage Statement and Cash/Investment Fund Balance Statement, all as of January 31st, 2022).  It was noted that the tithes & offerings were at $22,636 for January which is good for January.  This was primarily due to the giving of one individual who gave more than the usual giving. The January tithes & offerings received was actually $9,436 over the Faith Budget for January!  Fr. Alex told the Vestry that we have not had to pay the apportionment for C4SO since we are moving to the Diocese of the South (DOS) and we have not had to pay our apportionment to them yet either, but have been advised by the DOS to use that money for local needs.  He also said that it is our hope to be able to have all of our rent be paid out of the operating account once our membership/tithes have increased.
4. Motion
A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Nathan Dean to approve

the January 2022 financial reports.  Motion unanimously carried
5. Building Update

Mark Bellingham led a discussion regarding the building update.  He informed the Vestry that the cross project as well as the final flooring was completed on Wednesday 2/23/22.  He also stated that we came in just under budget for final construction costs.  He also said that in April we will remove the carpet squares in the nursery in order to re-use them in 
the other areas of the church when needed due to stains, since we do not have any replacement squares left and cannot find any more matching squares to buy. We have already purchased the new nursery carpet squares.  Mark also mentioned that we now have room to add another row of chairs in the sanctuary, so he has ordered 18 more chairs. Fr. Alex noted that Russell (the contractor) was great to work with us and that Mike Mitchell and Mark Bellingham work very well together.
6. Seating of Wardens
Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding the seating of the Senior and Junior Wardens for the coming year.  He asked if there was anyone interested in either of these positions and no one volunteered.  There were no objections to keeping on Robbie Matamoros as Senior Warden and Dave Cinclair as Junior Warden.
7. Motion

A motion was made by Mark Bellingham and seconded by Margareta Coveney to re-seat Robbie Matamoros as Senior Warden and Dave Cinclair as Junior Warden for the coming year.  Motion unanimously carried.
8. Organizational Chart with Job Descriptions

Fr. Alex went over the organizational chart as well as job descriptions that he had emailed to the Vestry prior to the meeting.  He said that formal annual performance reviews will be conducted this year.  It was noted that there had been communication problems during the reviews in the past and we want to have better communications during the reviews in the future.  Reviews will include growth plans/visions of the employee for the future as well as recommendations improvements by the Rector. We will strive for clarity and sensitivity for all.
9. Director of Youth & Church Life Update
Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding the update on the progress of finding a new   Director of Youth & Church Life for our church.  He said that there has not been a lot of interest so far in this position and that he will soon be advertising on the Dallas Theological Seminary job board.  The first interview for a candidate for this position will be held on Monday 2/28/22.
10. Motion
                              A motion was made by Robbie Matamoros and seconded by Anne Rener to close 
                              the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
11. Closing Prayer

Robbie Matamoros closed in Prayer.
The next scheduled meeting is 3/31/22
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Lamm
Clerk of the Vestry
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